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 From Our Pastor 

“A Duke named Raynald III, lived during the fourteenth century.  He lived a life of indulgence and was 

extremely overweight.  In fact, he was commonly called by his Latin nickname, Crassus, which means 

“fat.” 
 

After a violent quarrel, Raynald’s younger brother, Edward, led a successful revolt against him.  Edward 

captured Raynald but did not kill him.  Instead he built a room around him in the Nieuwkerk Castle and 

promised him he could regain freedom as soon as he was able to leave the room. 
 

This would not have been difficult for most people since the room had several windows and a door of 

near-normal size, and none was locked or barred.  The problem was Raynald’s size.  To regain freedom, 

he needed to lose weight.  But Edward knew his older brother, and each day he sent him a variety of  

delicious foods.  Instead of dieting his way to freedom, Raynald grew bigger.  He stayed in that room for 

ten years, till his brother died in battle.  But by then his health was so ruined that he died within a year, a 

prisoner of his own appetite.  
 

Many men and women today are prisoners to their appetite for lust.  Like Raynald, they look free, maybe 

even happy.  They’re doing what they want.  They’re doing what feels good.  But the sad truth is that 

every bite of lust’s delicacies only makes them more of a prisoner.  When we indulge in a life of sin and 

do whatever feels good, we’re not free.  We are slaves to our own appetite.”  This is an excerpt taken 

from Joshua Harris’s book entitled, “Not Even a Hint.” 
 

Isn’t this a sad story?  How many people today are prisoners to their own lust?  There is lust for things, 

power, popularity, acceptance, sex and many, many other things.  We are enslaved to our own appetites 

and it seems as if there is no freedom from it.  We are told the “BIG” lie that things will and cannot 

change for us.  This is the way life will be forever.  Day, after day we are controlled by that mindset that 

says life will always be like this.  We can never be free and things will never be any different.  
 

There are two things we must remember and ACT upon.  Number one, Jesus’s victory at the cross is 

strong enough to break the chains that bind us and number two, His grace is sufficient enough to sustain 

us on a daily basis.  When Jesus said, “it is finished,” He was not just referring to victory over the  

penalty of sin but also to the power of sin. 
 

Ask God to appropriate the truths of the work of Christ on the cross to your life that you might  

experience freedom from of the enslavements of this world.  God’s desire is for you and I to be free from 

the power of sin.  When Jesus said in John 10:10, “I am come that they might have life, and that they 

might have it more abundantly” He is not just referring to having a “Happy life but also a Holy life.”  

Romans chapter 6 gives us much insight as to the power that is available to us to experience freedom. 
 

Secondly, Paul said in 1 Corinthians 6:12, “All things are lawful unto me, but all things are not  

expedient: all things are lawful for me, but I will not be brought under the power of any.”  Paul  

understood what it meant to be exposed to all types of things 

in life but He would not allow himself to be controlled by 

any of it.  He knew that God’s grace was there for the claim-

ing and that he could walk in victory on a daily basis. 
 

Christian there is “no” legitimate reason for you and I to be 

controlled by the LUST of our flesh.  Jesus said in John 8:32, 

“and ye shall know the truth, and the truth shall make you 

free.” 
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June 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
5:30 pm VBS Volunteers' 

Meeting 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

2 
6:30 pm  

Building 

Committee  

7:00 pm  

Finance 

Committee 

3 4 
11:00 am  

Matherly/Smoot 

Wedding 

5 
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir  

              Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Men and 

Women's Bible Studies 

6 7 8 
 
6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council  

 

9 

 
 

10 
 

11 

 
 

12 
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir  

              Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Men and 

Women's Bible Studies 

13 14 15 
 
6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Business Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council 

16 
 

 

17 

 

18 
 

11:00 am 

Violin Ministry 

Practice 

19 

Father's Day 
Return Bottles For  

Baby Bottle Boomerang 
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

No PM Services  

20 21 22 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm Registration Starts 

23 

 

 

 

 

 
5:45 pm 

VBS 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

 
5:45 pm 

VBS 

25 

9:00 am VBS 

26 

Vacation Bible School 

Commencement  
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Vacation Bible School  

            Commencement  

NO PM Services 

 

27 28 29 30   



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 

 

                                                                      

Children Church Workers 

June 5, 2016 Robert Mills*, Earl Nuckols, Chris Falls, Gary Matherly 

June 12, 2016 Jacob Waller*, Terry Moore, Randy Gatewood, Karle 

Byrd 

June 19, 2016 Seth Elmore*, Adam Lumpkins, Larry Weiss, Adam 

Burgess 

June 26, 2016 Bryan Lewis*, James Lumpkins, Keenan Nuckols, 

 Earl Nuckols 

June 5, 2016 Chuck Easley, Jetty Burgess, Emma Walden, Keenan 

Nuckols 

June 12, 2016 Melody Collins, Debra Reynolds, Julia Marlowe, 

Dorothy Fowlkes 

June 19, 2016 Sherry Reynolds, Faye Shropshire, Joan Nuckols, Shirley 

Fisher 

June 26, 2016 JoAnne McFaddin, Julia Marlowe, Judy Reynolds, 

Dorothy Fowlkes 

5 Chris & Lynita Falls 

12 Mandi Dolan & Natalie 

Oakes 

19 Bryan  & Shelly Lewis 

26 Melissa & Cheryl Waller 

Nursery Calendar – June 2016 
Wed Jun 1, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm  Sabrina Moore  

Sun Jun 5, 2016 
 

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore & Lois Batten  

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Faye Shropshire  

Wed Jun 8, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm  Holly St. John 

Sun Jun 12, 2016  
 

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Stephanie, Larry, & Sarah Weiss  

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Julia Marlowe  

Wed Jun 15, 2016   

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm Donnie & Peggy Moore  

Sun Jun 19, 2016  
 

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Melissa Waller, Ashley Norman & Heather 
Lankford 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Elizabeth Conner  

Wed Jun 22, 2016   

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm Paige Conner 

Sun Jun 26, 2016  
 

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Drake & Brittney Easley & Julia Marlowe  

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore  

Wed Jun 29, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:35 pm Sylvia and James Lumpkins  

2 Tim Waller 

3 Drake Easley 

3 Elizabeth Easley 

4 Madelyn Doss 

10 Donald Anderson 

13 Adam Lumpkins 

14 Blair Lumpkins 

14 Hale Crider 

15 Sylvia Lumpkins 

16 Jeff Reynolds 

18 Sherry Reynolds 

19 Jean Burgess 

21 Susan Holmes 

23 Jacob Michael 

27 Bobby Mullins 

Missed a sermon?  

Lost your newsletter?  

Want to know what's 

going on here at 

church? Check out our 

website at: 

www.hollywoodbc.org  



Family 

Health 

Education  

FOOD Employment 

Finances 
Safety 

In order for sheep to receive the care they need, they must abandon their individual 

wandering. They trust and follow their shepherd’s direction rather than their own. Lifewise, 

as followers of Jesus, we must release our individual agendas, symbolized by the words 

written on the sheep. This holds true for all believers, whether our mission field is next door 

or around the world. Realize that release frees us from sin into 

peace with the Savior of the world, Jesus Christ. 

Hobbies & 

Entertainment 

Remember, the last date to return Baby Bottles for Baby 

Bottle Boomerang is June 19!  Please join us in 

supporting this important cause! 



BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 1.75 million people heard a gospel  
witness 

 275,000 became new believers 

 14,000 new churches and 4,000 new 
groups were formed 

 21,000 leaders were trained to start new 
churches 

 444,263 nationals met in on-going Bible 
studies 

 
Statistics taken from the 2014 Annual Statistical Report available at 

imb.org.  

           2016 Lottie Moon Offering 2016 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$17,360.00 

Lottie Moon 

Offering in 

2016 to date 

$7,739.00. 

As a church, you 

have set a pledge 

goal of $17, 360.00, 

for the 2016 Lottie 

Moon Christmas 

Offering.  As of 

May 29, 2016, the 

church has collected 

$7,739.00. 

The Mission of the Manger  

 

 

 

On May 15, 2016 we dedicated Isabelle Grace 

Lumpkins, Oakley Nicole Waller, Lexi Lea Lewis, 

and Olivia Blair Newcomb to the Lord.  Please, 

join us in adding these precious baby girls  and 

their parents to your prayers!   



Dear church family, 
Jonathan and I want to thank each and every one of you who 
helped make our wedding day so special. Thank you for letting us 
use the church for our ceremony and reception, thank you for the 
wonderful wedding shower, and thank you for attending our 
wedding and your many gifts, blessings, and prayers. This is a 
time we will treasure for the rest of our lives together and we 
appreciate having such a wonderful church family that includes 
many married couples we can look up to. Please remember us in 
your prayers as we face the daily challenges we are about to 
encounter as a newly married couple. 
 

With love, 
 

Jonathan & Kimberly Smoot  

I would like to thank Preacher, each and 

everyone of you, for your love and concern 

for me while I was sick.  All of the phone 

calls, text messages, food, and hard work you 

have done for me. Taking me to the doctor 

and getting my medicine.  I thank God for all 

my family and friends at Church; you sure 

are special people to me.  Please continue to 

pray for me.  Hope to see all of you soon.  

God is so good! 
 

Love,  

Faye Shropshire 
 

Jesus is Lord! 

Pastor St. John & Members of Hollywood Baptist Church, 

Thank you for inviting me to y'all's graduate recognition service, and for my gift!  I ask for y'all's continued 

prayers as I venture out into the real world for the first time as a high school graduate!  You all are such 

blessings to me and my family!  Thanks again! 
 

Love, 

Kristen Hudson  '16 

On May 22, 2016 we celebrated the Graduation of Emmalee Ayers, 

Hayden Gann, Kristen Hudson, Corey Matherly, Kimberly 

Matherly, Emily Moschler, Devin Motley, Karen Riddle, and 

Jonathan Smoot.  We wish all of our graduates the best as they 

head off to further their education, and join the workforce.  It was 

a joy to share this special day with you! 



Welcome to Ocean Commotion!  
 

Every day, our kids are challenged to stand for 

God in their schools, among their friends, in our 

culture . . .  
 

Noah experienced the same challenges during the 

time of the great Flood thousands of years ago. 

Yet, by God’s grace, he was able to Stand for God, 

Obey God, Trust God, Thank God, and Fear God . . . 

no matter what. The biggest watery catastrophe 

the world has ever known happened during his 

lifetime. But through it all, Noah found grace in 

the eyes of the Lord. 
 

During our Vacation Bible School program, kids will dive deep into the account of 

Noah and the Flood from the book of Genesis! They’ll learn to apply the spiritual 

lessons from Noah’s life to their own. And, along the way, they’ll uncover earthly 

lessons from the Flood: how all the animals fit on the Ark, how the Flood covered the 

whole Earth, and how we can still see th!e effects of this Flood today. They’ll also 

learn that the flood legends from around the world are based on the true account in 

Genesis! 
 

Prepare for a boatload of excitement at Ocean Commotion, VBS 2016! 
 

We have classes for everyone!  See our list below to find your best fit! 
 

 A nursery will be provided for all of our sweet babies.   
 

 Toddler — For our 2-3 year olds, just a little opportunity to mix some learning in 

with an opportunity to play and have fun! 

 

 Pre-Primary— For those 4-5 year olds that are ready to enter the wonderful world 

of all that VBS has to offer! 

 

 Primary —These 6-7 year olds are ready to get out there and have a great time 

learning God’s word, and exploring just how much fun can be packed into each 

evening! 

 

 Juniors—Our seasoned VBS’ers!   These 8-11 year olds know the routine and they 

are ready to get started! 

 

 Youth — These teens and young adults are ready to get down to doing God’s work, 

and will be participating in learning about God’s word, and working on mission 

projects! 

 

 Adult Class— Who says the fun has to stop when you grow up.  These adults and 

seniors are truly the foundation of our church family! We are so blessed to offer 

them special little surprises each night for coming and taking part in the fun!  

Just ask someone who was in our adult class last year…we had a blast…join us and 

see for yourself! 

 

Remember that a light meal will be provided each night starting at 5:30 for our 

wonderful volunteers and 5:40 for our VBS’ers!  

 

Come and join us for the fun and fellowship in God’s word as we explore Noah’s Ocean 

Commotion Adventure!!  Look for a registration form in your bulletin, and don't 

forget to bring your friends! 



Dive into the deep with us as we 

explore the awesome power of God!   

We still need a few teachers, and 

help decorating the classrooms on 

Monday, June 20 and Tuesday, June 

21.  Any help that you can give 

would be greatly appreciated!   

Come join us in being an important part of the 

children of our church and communities lives as we 

teach them about God's love!  If you're interested in 

helping, please contact Cheryl Waller!  The adventure 

For our VBS Mission Project this year we are collecting items for Blessing Buckets for flood victims to be 

distributed by God's Pit Crew.  If you would like to help, please bring in items from the list below or make a 

cash donation.  Donations are due by June 25.   

BLESSING BUCKETS FOR FLOOD VICTIMS 

For VBS Mission Project, due by June 25 

Food 
  
3 Bottles of water 

2 cans of ready to eat food with pop-top (ravioli, Spam, 

fruit, etc.) 

 (Please be sure these have a long expiration date) 

1 pack of nabs 

Utensils/Napkin pack 
 

Misc. Items 
 

Flashlight with extra Batteries  

Roll of Toilet Paper individually wrapped 

Paper Towels Thin individually wrapped 

Small Container Disposable Cleaning Wipes (like 

Clorox or Lysol) 

Rubbing Alcohol or Peroxide 

Bible 

 Personal Grooming Items 
 

2 Toothbrushes wrapped 

Toothpaste 

Deodorant (male & female) 

Shampoo - thin bottle  

Soap individually wrapped 

Comb – wrapped 

Razor – wrapped 

Bath towel - not thick 

2 Wash Cloths 

Band-aids 

A $35 donation covers the cost of one Blessing Bucket.  Please make checks payable to Hollywood Baptist and 

reference Blessing Bucket.  

There will be a YOUTH CAR WASH on Saturday, June 25 (9am-Noon). All proceeds go to this mission project for 

God’s Pit Crew.  PLEASE SUPPORT THIS WORTHY CAUSE! 



SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Our Busy Bees classroom has also received a much needed “refresh!”  Paint, curtains, new extra 
large corkboard for artwork & framed flannel board for Bible story time. THANK YOU to LIZ POW-
ELL, LEON HAYNES, GROVER HAYNES, PAIGE CONNER and DARREN CONNER for your help with 
this space. 
 

Lori Matherly & Holly Munoz lead this class of K—2nd graders. They would love to welcome new 
students! 

Spares & Pairs… 
     
      Donnie Moore & Karle Byrd lead our Spares & Pairs class. 
Both are faithful to teach God’s word each week and  both go 
above and beyond in caring for their students outside of the 
classroom.  This group targets ages 45—64. They are a close 
group of brothers & sisters who enjoy good fellowship and unity 
of spirit.  The members of this class are very active in serving 
throughout our church.  You will be blessed if you visit this 
class! 
      
     Spare & Pairs has met in our fellowship hall for years where 
they were constantly setting up and taking down their tables 
and chairs due to sharing the space with other groups/
activities.  Recently they moved upstairs to our main level in a 
more permanent classroom. 
      
     THANK YOU to KARLE BYRD, DONNIE MOORE, LEON HAYNES, GROVER HAYNES, DARREN 
CONNER, PAIGE CONNER, JULIE RAGSDALE AND PASTOR TERRY for your part in the renovation of 

June 2016 … Sunday School Classes  ….  Moved and Renovated! 

Busy Bees... 



The ninth annual Daughter’s Choice Tea was a tremendous blessing to more than 

80 ladies, ages 8 to 80!  On May 7, 2016, Robin Foutz shared with us her family’s 

journey through dark times.  She told us of her family’s struggles through the injury 

of a beloved son, and proclaimed that God’s light shines the brightest in times of 

Darkness.   
 

Our thanks go out to all of our table hostesses who provided us with delicious 

deserts and beautifully decorated tables.  The main course was catered by Kim’s 

Kitchen with several other ladies contributed side items. We were graciously 

served by the gentlemen of the church who were kind enough to serve us, and 

even handled the washing up! 
 

We are grateful to all mentioned above for their contributions and we are already 

looking forward to next year!! 





Operation Christmas Child  
JUNE Collection Item—TOYS! 

During June, youth are asked to bring in TOYS for our OCC 

collection service project.  Just remember that the toys have 

to fit into a shoebox!  We have a great collection of items so 

far.  GREAT JOB youth, parents, and church family!  And by 

the way, this is not a project limited to youth.  If any of our 

church family would like to donate items each month you are 

welcome and encouraged to do so!  Our collection boxes are 

in the Youth Room but you may hand items to Terri Mullins or any youth member.  

We are having fun seeing the collection grow!  Youth, be preparing for a packing 

party in November and a trip to the OCC Collection Center in December. 

STUDENT PRAYER ADVANCE 
UPDATE: 

WHEN:  JULY 27-30TH 

June update:  Everyone that has registered so far should have 

received an e-mail confirmation from Christ Life Ministries.  

Please check the e-mail address that you provided on your  

registration form.  (Don’t forget to check the junk/spam  

folders if you cannot find your confirmation).  We will be  

having a meeting soon to discuss our trip plan (departure time, 

what to bring, touring plans, etc.)  Watch your bulletins for  

updates as well. 

 

*We are still in need of male chaperones. Invest in our 

 future.  Invest in our HBC youth. 



Vacation Bible School 
Hollywood Baptist Church 

June 22-26 
All ages welcome! 

(Nursery-Adult) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

VBS Registration Form 2016 
Name:_________________________ 
Address:_______________________ 

  City:______________ST:_____ Zip:______ 
  Age:________ Date of Birth:____________ 
  Parent/Guardian:_____________________ 
 Contact #:___________________________ 

    Allergies/Medical conditions:___________ 
    __________________________________ 

 
 

DON'T MISS THE BOAT! 

Wed.  5:30-8:30 p.m. 

Thurs. & Fri. 5:45-8:30 p.m. 

Sat. 9:00-11:30 a.m. 

Sun. 10:00 a.m. 

HAVE YOU REGISTERED YET? 



Events in July 

 

July 6 Church Council 

July 9 Game Night 

July 13 Business Meeting 

July 17 New Song Choir  

July 27-30 Student Prayer Advance 

July 31 Choir Fellowship 

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH 
6405 Callands Road 
Chatham, VA  24531 


